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MEMORANDUM FOR SECRETARY OF THE ARMY

       SECRETARY OF THE NAVY

       SECRETARY OF THE AIR FORCE

       DEPUTY UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

(ACQUISITION & TECHNOLOGY)

       DEPUTY UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

           (LOGISTICS & MATERIEL READINESS)

       DIRECTOR, DEFENSE RESEARCH AND

           ENGINEERING
       Directors of the Defense Agencies

SUBJECT:  Policy on Lead-Free Solders and Finishes in Defense Materiel

Many companies are phasing out traditional tin-lead solders and piece part finishes, following the European Union legislation on Restriction of Hazardous Substances, related legislation, and the global shift it instigated.  Although excluded from such legislation, military systems are nonetheless affected.  As a result, DoD programs are experiencing effects that add risk and cost to the development, acquisition, and sustainment of military electronic systems.  Because of the need for safe and reliable systems, some programs have opted to continue using traditional tin-lead solders and finishes.  This option is not viable for all DoD programs, particularly those using commercial piece parts and assemblies.  Unfortunately, even those systems not allowing any use of lead-free materials are challenged to implement configuration control strategies to ensure that unwanted commercial-off-the-shelf materials are not mixed into the supply chain.  

Each Component shall require its systems and programs minimize the effects due to the global transition to lead-free electronics processes and products.  Each program, regardless of acquisition category, shall document its lead free control plan and associated risk management activities in its Systems Engineering Plan and Life Cycle Sustainment Plan.  A lead free control plan documents processes that assure stakeholders that electronics systems will continue to be reliable, safe, producible, affordable, and supportable. Guidance on this can be found in GEIA-STD-0005-1, Performance Standard for Aerospace and High Performance Electronic Systems Containing Lead-Free Solder and GEIA-HB-0005-1, Program Manager's Handbook for Managing the Transition to Lead-Free Electronics in Aerospace and Military Systems. 


My point of contact for this policy is Mr. Nicholas Torelli, Director of Mission Assurance, Office of the Director, Defense Research and Engineering, nicholas.torelli@osd.mil. 






Ashton B. Carter
cc:

Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff

Commander, U.S. Special Operations Command

Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness

Director, Operational Test and Evaluation

Director, Acquisition Resources and Analysis
Director, Defense Procurement and Acquisition Policy
